Spencer Library Board Meeting Minutes





May 16th, 2022
Trustees Present: 
Eight Trustees were present.
Trustees Absent: 
One Trustee was absent.
Also Present: 
Liz Helmetsie (Library Director)
Review of Minutes: 
Minutes for the April 18th, 2022 meeting were read and approved as presented.
Financial Report: 
The Treasure’s Report was reviewed and accepted as presented.
Director's Report:
We received a grant for $2,500 from the Finger Lakes Library System as well as the grant money from the local Visions Federal Credit Union for the purchase of computers. Liz suggested that we purchase two computers instead of three at the cost of approximately $850 each. The Trustees agreed. It was also decided that we should move all grant money into our savings account at the Visions Federal Credit Union. Liz has the Summer Reading program finalized. Presenters will include Tanglewood, the Spoon Man, the Dirt Meister, a puppeteer, a local storyteller, and a game truck. During the month of April, 917 items were circulated. The Board then went into an Executive Session meeting for ten minutes. 
Committee Reports:
· Budget
& Finance
No report.
· Bldgs. & Grounds

No report.
· Fundraising    

See notes in the Old Business section below. 
· Grants


See notes in the Director’s Report section above..
· Personnel

No report. 

· Policy


No report.
· Summer Reading
See notes in the Director’s Report section above.
Old Business:
Organizing the rummage sale items will start at 10am on Monday, May 23rd. We have one other load of donated items to pick up from the Candor Food Pantry. Once the sale is over, we’ll consider making a donation to them for all of their donations. The sale will be held on Saturday, June 4th, from 8am to 4pm. We’ll start setting up at 6am that morning. The Spencer-Van Etten Food Cupboard gave their approval to have a food cupboard located in the lobby of the library. Jackie reminded everyone that we need a new Secretary as of September as Donna S. was stepping down from the position.
New Business:
Donna B. asked if we would be interested in making a float for the Spencer Picnic Parade that will be held on Saturday, August 13th. The Board agreed that we would participate.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:55pm.
The next meeting will be on Monday, June 20th, 2022 at 5pm.
